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Waltham Conservation Commission

November 12, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

Attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Tali Gill-Austern
Daniel Keleher (arrived at 7:05 p.m.), Philip Moser (arrived at 7:07 p.m.)
Absent: Maureen Fowler
Development Prospectus/Sign-off
· 9 Hope Avenue
Atty. Michael Connors, Connors & Connors LLP, represented CHB Properties, Inc. for Children’s Hospital in Waltham. Asking for the Commission’s sign-off on the special permit.  There are no wetlands/Commission jurisdiction in the area.  This request is a different petition from the one presented in September 2015 to the Commission.  It could not go through without changing the zoning map and text.  Mr. Keleher made a motion to sign the paperwork, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.  Chairman Doyle signed off on the permit.
Public Hearing (Continued from 10-22-2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-703
Applicant: Hobbs Brook Management, LLC
Property Location: 404 Wyman Street
Project Type: Removal of crushed stone and sediment that washed into a Bordering Vegetated Wetland and drainage channel, and associated buffer zone.
Motion to continue to the 11-19-2015 meeting made by Mr. Gill-Austern, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  

Motion passed.
Public Meeting
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-647
Applicant: Richard Proia
Property Location: 152 Lyman Street

Mr. Proia represented himself.  The Commission came out to his property 3 ½ years ago during construction and placed five conditions on the project: 1- allow for grass plantings along the river; 2 - raise the fence 4 inches along the river; 3 - native plantings along the river; 4 - fertilizer with the middle number being zero, 5 - the top of the patio needs to be permeable material.  A site visit has been scheduled for Wed., Nov. 18th at 4:00 p.m.
Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-682
Applicant: Richard and Leueen Laing
Property Location: 71 Edgewater Drive

Mr. and Mrs. Laing represented themselves.  They had a garage built at the back of their house.  The project took longer and was more complicated than expected, but it is now finished.  Mr. Dufromont asked if the shed was moved as requested by the Commission.  Mr. and Mrs. Laing noted that they demolished it.  A site visit has been scheduled for Wed., Nov. 18th at 3:30 p.m.
Public Hearing 
Notice of Intent: DEP File # (not yet assigned)
Applicant: Michael Cantalupa, BP Reservoir Place LLC
Property Location: 1601 Trapelo Road
Project Type: Pedestrian walkway
Atty. Philip McCourt represented Boston Properties, Reservoir Place LLC.  The project entails building a pedestrian walkway to connect the building at 1601 Trapelo Road to 170 Tracer Lane.
Mr. Moser and Mr. Gill-Austern recused themselves due to potential conflicts of interest.

Giuliana DiMambro, Boston Properties, noted that 1601 Trapelo Road has a gym and larger cafeteria than 170 Tracer Lane, therefore they are proposing a pedestrian walkway to make it safer for employees to get between buildings.  They would like to do some relandscaping (some trees will come down), replanting wetlands seed mix and bushes, and readjusting the swale and creating a berm.  The pathway to the sidewalk will come through the parking lot and connect to an existing sidewalk that goes up to 1601 Trapelo Road.

Nick Skoly, VHB, stated that they will be readjusting the catch basin which is currently in poor condition.  They will be readjusting the curb line and pulling it into the parking lot to pick up some pervious area that is attached to the existing catch basin.  They will gain 10 sq. ft. of pervious area.  

Mr. Keleher asked which trees are coming down.  Ms. DiMambro stated there are a couple of trees on the highway side, three trees at the edge of the basin and one pine tree located where they want to put the walkway.  Mr. Keleher understands why they are taking down the pine, but wanted to know why they were taking down the others.  Ms. DiMambro stated it is for visibility.  Mr. Dufromont asked why they want to remove the trees near the highway which is near a wetland. Ms. DiMambro replied that it’s for better visibility to the building. Mr. Dufromont asked if trees will be planted.  Ms. DiMambro stated they will be planting a lot of shrubs.  Mr. Dufromont objects to the trees being cut down, but he’s OK with them being trimmed.  Mr. Baker feels that taking out trees is not in the best interest of the water shed.  Mr. Dufromont would like to take a look at the trees before making a final decision.  
Councilor George Darcy asked if the public can attend the site visit if one is scheduled.  

William Butler asked if the pathway will eliminate the cul-de-sac.  Does this have anything to do with the road they were going to put there?  Ms. DiMambro noted that neither the cul-de-sac nor the road would be changing.  Chairman Doyle asked if the road is private or public.  Ms. DiMambro stated it is private.  Chairman Doyle confirmed that the frontage is along the cul-de-sac. 
Atty. Jim Ward, Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP, noted that they get frontage on the road that is laid out according to the subdivision.  The cul-de-sac was built to give the building frontage.
Site visit is scheduled for Mon., Nov. 16th at 8:00 a.m.  The public is welcome to attend.
Motion to continue to the next meeting made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Commission Business

· Motion to approve meeting minutes from 10-22-2015 made by Mr. Dufromont, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passed.
· Office hours 12-24-2015 through 12-31-2015.  The Conservation office will be closed, however Julie will check her e-mail remotely for any new filings that may be submitted.  Julie to coordinate with Catherine Cagle and Chairman Doyle to check Conservation’s mailbox during her absence.  A voicemail message will direct callers to send an e-mail to Conservation during the above timeframe.  
Motion to take Mr. Moser’s Old Business (Bishops Forest) out of order made by Mr. Gill-Austern, seconded by Mr. Keleher.  Motion passed. 
Correspondence
· Sign estimate: Commission will reconsider the second quote to remove “Keach Terrace” from the Conservation sign.
· 411 Waverley Oaks Road (DEP letter): Commission to write an e-mail to Rachel Freed from DEP to touch base with her on this pilot program.
· 316-653 Totten Pond Road: Landscape architects of the property want to do invasives removal and control.  They sent a proposal indicating their approach for handling the invasives.  Commission will send a response approving their proposal.  Commission does want pre- and post-pictures.

Old Business  
Chairman Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Baker

· Paine Estate trees: Julie will follow-up with the Legal Dept. re: cutting down the trees on Robert Treat Paine Drive.
Mr. Dufromont
· Beaver Street Culvert: Request for Certificate of Compliance will be presented at the next meeting.
Mr. Gill-Austern

· Conservation restrictions: Waiting for MACC registration to be resent to him.
Mr. Keleher

· Care and control of certain city-owned wetland parcels: Most are located on the west side of Hardy Pond.  Mr. Keleher requested that Mr. Moser take over the project and contact Marc Rudnick to see if it would be useful if the Conservation Commission took control of the land.  Mr. Moser will look into it.
Mr. Moser

· Prospect Hill trash: Chairman Doyle heard back from Jason Richardson of CBRE, and he is interested in organizing volunteers to help clean up trash that blows over from the abutting businesses.  Mr. Moser will follow-up with Mr. Richardson.
· Lazazzero invasives: Commission is waiting for an as-built plan to accompany their Request for Certificate of Compliance.  They did not respond to the invasives removal request.  Commission will address this at the time they appear for the Certificate of Compliance.
· Bishops Forest: Phil, Brad and Jerry attended a site visit.  Mr. Moser stated that the property manager gave them the product data sheet.  Their landscaper power-washed the decks with chemicals.  Two products that were used are made by Benjamin Moore: 1) Remove (10% sodium hydroxide); 2) Brighten (10% oxalic acid & 5% citric acid).  An acid and a base may neutralize each other, but it wasn’t confirmed.  Decks are in the back of the units, which back up to wetlands.  The property manager is not familiar with the Order of Conditions.  Mr. Moser would like a condition added to the Commission’s standard Order of Conditions to keep chemicals out of the wetlands.  Bishops Forest has the decks repainted every five years, but they power wash the decks as needed.  Chairman Doyle asked if the wood is pressure treated lumber.  Mr. Dufromont stated it was hard to tell because the decks are stained.  Chairman Doyle stated that DEP probably has something in the Wetlands Protection Act re: what cannot be used.  Commission should see what it does/doesn’t say.  For Bishops Forest: is there another way to do this that a contractor can recommend.  Mr. Dufromont noted that Bishops Forest is open to working with the Commission.  He asked the contractor at the site visit if he uses organic materials, and he does not.  Mr. Baker recommended watering the lawn before the chemicals are applied so that they aren’t washed away.  Chair Doyle recommended that Bishops Forest ask their contractor to use something environmentally friendly.  A Bishops Forest Green Committee member asked if the Commission knows about pesticide use.  Chair Doyle stated that the Commission will research it.  Mr. Moser noted there was also concern about the lawns which are closer to the wetlands. Chair Doyle suggested that the Green Committee develop guidelines and use the Commission as a resource.  Involve cleaning catch basins and pruning trees.  Another member noted it involves a collaboration among the Committee, the Commission and Bishops Forest.  Mr. Dufromont noted that he owns a condo on the Cape and they switched to organic cleaners and they don’t work.  Mr. Baker noted that it’s all due to timing.  Mr. Moser will look up the Order of Conditions online at the Registry of Deeds website or look through the Conservation office files.
Committee Reports
· Signage: Mr. Dufromont has been working with the Waltham Land Trust to post trail signs.  
  

· CPC: Authorized tearing down 20 buildings at the Fernald site.  $1.2 million has been appropriated for this.
Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Moser, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.
Approved 11-19-2015


